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Fletcher Hartlin
Demonstrates Multi-
Center Turning

Fletcher Hartline was the
demonstrator at our November
meeting. He showed how to turn
triangular shapes using a One
Way Chuck and shims to control
the angle the work piece is held in
the chuck. This is a very
challenging project with a good
deal of trial and error required.
You should keep careful records
of each of the set-ups so you can
repeat if desired. This demo.
proved that not everything made
on a lathe has to be round.

CLUB DUES FOR 1998

If you haven’t yet paid your dues
for 1998, please use the form in
this newsletter and send to Jim
Wolfers.

Nov. Meeting:

At the November meeting, we had
a discussion about the Joy of Turn-
ing Symposium. Because of our fi-
nancial losses at the 1997 Sympo-
sium and concern about possible
losses again, it was decided that
we will not have a Symposium in
1998. Instead, we will bring to St
Louis a top turner for a week end
workshop aimed primarily at our
club members and other local turn-
ers. Perhaps we can do this twice
during the year. This approach will
not give us the financial risk of a
full symposium but will provide an
excellent educational experience.
We have applied for an Educa-
tional Grant from the AAW to help
defray the costs. We should hear
if we receive the grant by January
20, 1998.

Election of officers for 1998 was
held. The results are shown at the
left of this page. A big thank you
to Fletcher Hartline, Dean Hooks,
Jim Wulfers, David Wahl, and
Chuck Dombek for their work as
officers and newsletter editor in
1997.

THERE WILL NOT
BE A MEETING
IN DECEMBER
HAVE A MERRY
CHRISTMAS AND A
HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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Show and Tell

Our Nov. show and tell ses-
sion was full of good information
and usual.

Mario Vitale brought a hol-
lowing tool he made from a tire
iron with a tool bit attached with
a set screw. It works, as shown by
the Big Leaf Maple Burl vessel he
made with it.

Steve Levit showed some
Boride ceramic sharping sticks
that are available from an indus-
trial supply store. He also showed
a turned box that had not been
statilized and had gone out of
round. He has had good luck us-
ing Nelsonite to stabilize wood
and prevent checking.

Fletcher Hartline showed
sanding sticks that are used in nail
studios and are very useful for
woodworkers. The used ones are
still fine for wood. He also
showed a Box Elder bowl with a
lacquer finish.

Dixi Smith showed an Oak
natural edge bowl.

Joe Emons showed a Maple
and Padauk Christmas ornament

Elaine Navarro showed a
Spalted Maple container with an
Ebony lid.

Gary Johnson showed an or-
nament made by Frank Sudol, and
several of his own ornaments.

Everyone is encouraged to
bring something for the next
show and tell. Bring some prob-
lem pieces as well as your suc-
cesses. We can all learn from
each other.

Roger Branson talks
chain saws

Roger Branson gave a
very educational talk about chain
saw safety, sharpening, and
general maintenance. If you
missed it and have questions
about chain saws Roger is the one
to ask. Roger is our local wood
expert and brought a nice
selection of wood that was given
out as door prizes. We hope that
those of you that got the wood
will bring back the finished
turnings for a future show and tell
session.

Woodcraft supply
donated two door prizes. A burl
was won by Ken Schaefer, and a
Koa block was won by Elaine
Navarro. Copies of the American
Woodturner were given to Roger
Branson, Mario Vitale, and
Marge Dearing as door prizes.

Thanks to several of our
members that demonstrated
woodturning at the St. Louis
Woodcarvers Show in Kirkwood
on Saturday and Sunday Nov. 29
and 30. Thanks to Ken Schaefer
for coordinating the effort.

TURNING TIPS

According to an article in
the December issue of the
American Woodturner you can
solve the sticking cap problem
with cyanoacrylate glue by just
leaving the cap off. After using
the glue, set the container down

' with a rap on the bottom. You

will knock the last drop inside
the tip back down inside the
container thus minimizing tip
clogging.

You can dry small green
wood turnings in the microwave
oven. For a 5 inch diameter bowl
of green Big Leaf Maple Burl
turned to a wall thickness of
about 3/16 to 1/4 inch I used one
to two minute cycles with time
between cycles to allow the bowl
to cool off. Four cycles were
required. You will have to
experiment because each piece is
different and the ovens have
different powers. Start off with
short cycles and don’t allow it to
burn. You will get some
distortion, but probably no more
than you would get letting it air

dry.

Please send your tips to
Gary Johnson for the
newsletter







